
 BIRMINGHAM TOWNSHIP 

BOARD OF SUPERVISORS MINUTES 

APRIL 6, 2020 

 

The regular meeting of the Board of Supervisors was called to order by Chairman Scott Boorse 

in the Township Building via a virtual meeting through Zoom in order to practice safe distancing 

during the COVID-19 crisis.  Also in attendance at the building were Chief Nelling and 

Secretary/Treasurer Nelling.  Joining the meeting in virtual mode were Vice-Chairman Mike 

Shiring; Supervisor Dan Hill; Solicitor Kristin Camp; Recreation, Park and Open Space 

Committee (RPOS) Chairman Anne Seimer; and the family of Chairman Boorse.  A quorum of 

Supervisors was declared. 

 

Chairman Boorse said that the meeting is being recorded.  The meeting agenda will be limited to 

items that are required to be addressed by the Second Class Township Code. 

 

Supervisor Hill moved to approve the March 2nd minutes as written.  Vice-Chairman Shiring 

seconded the motion and the minutes were unanimously approved. 

 

Vice-Chairman Shiring moved to approve the bills paid through April 6th.  Supervisor Hill 

seconded the motion and the bills were unanimously approved.  General Fund bills totaled 

$61,927.01.  Sewer Fund bills totaled $28,260.76. State Fund Check #190 for $773.36 was 

approved for payment to East Bradford Township for maintenance of East Regimental Drive. 

 

RATIFY DISASTER EMERGENCY DECLARATION 

On March 16th the Township issued a seven day Declaration of Disaster Emergency due to the 

State of Emergency from the Coronavirus COVID-19 threat to injury, damage and suffering to 

persons and property of the Township and the entirety of Chester County.  The Disaster 

Emergency was extended another seven days on March 23rd. 

 

Vice-Chairman Shiring moved to adopt Resolution 2020-0406 to ratify the Declaration of 

Disaster Emergencies dated March 16th and March 23rd; to extend the March 23rd Declaration of 

Disaster Emergency until the next Township meeting scheduled for May 4th; and to adopt 

procedures and policies for conducting public meetings during such state of emergency.  

Supervisor Hill seconded the motion which was unanimously approved. 

 

TOWNSHIP MOWING 

Bidding requirements for mowing of Township properties were discussed at the March 2nd 

Township meeting.  Subsequent to the meeting it was determined that the township mowing did 

not need to be advertised and formally bid but that three “telephone bids” were required for the 

dollar amount spent annually on mowing the various township properties.  RPOS was in the 

process of obtaining bids when the State of Emergency was declared and their March meeting 

was cancelled. 

 

Chairman Boorse stated that the issue will be tabled until RPOS can review bids in a public 

forum at their meeting and make a recommendation to the Board.  The contractor that performed 

the 2019 mowing will be maintained until bids can be reviewed publicly in order to maintain 



transparency.  At this time, all non-essential township committee meetings have been cancelled 

for the month and the Board is only dealing with issues that have to be addressed.  Chairman 

Boorse thanked Anne Seimer for working on getting bids for tonight’s meeting. 

 

PUBLIC COMMENT 

Supervisor Hill thanked Chief Nelling; Secretary/Treasurer Nelling and Solicitor Kristin Camp 

for keeping things going and holding down the office and the police department during this 

crisis. 

 

RPOS Chairman Anne Seimer asked the Board’s position on keeping the parks open. 

Secretary/Treasurer Nelling had been contacted by Planning Commission Chairman Mary Pat 

McCarthy concerned that the Sandy Hollow trail should be designated as one way or possibly 

closed due to social distancing issues. 

 

Chairman Boorse said he has been monitoring the Sandy Hollow trail daily and he felt that most 

people were practicing social distancing.  RPOS Chairman Seimer agreed.  She also felt that 

walking opposite directions was safer.  It was felt that for the most part it is critical at this time to 

maintain open space opportunities. 

 

Becca Boorse had suggested social distancing signage.  Vice-Chairman Shiring had seen social 

distancing signage at Harvey’s Bridge.   

 

At this time, no recommendations were made to make any changes at Sandy Hollow Park. 

 

Chairman Boorse stated that on a daily basis someone from the Board/Township/Police is 

dealing with PSATS (Pennsylvania State Association of Township Supervisors) on procedures 

and disseminating information. 

 

The meeting was adjourned at 7:46 PM. (JDH;MTS) 

 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

 

 

 

Quina Nelling 

Secretary/Treasurer 
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